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UNICEF- Convention of the Rights of a Child
What is the Convention on the Rights of a Child? 

In 1989, governments worldwide promised all children the same rights by adopting the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child. The Convention recognised that all children have the right to be treated with dignity and fairness, to be protected, to develop to their full potential and to participate. The rights in the Convention describe what a child needs to survive, grow, and live up to their potential in the world. They apply equally to every child, no matter who they are or where they come from. 

The Convention changed the way children are viewed and treated – in other words, as human beings with a distinct set of rights instead of as passive objects of care and charity. It is the most widely ratified human rights treaty – only the United States has not ratified it. The UK signed up to it in 1991. 
What is a Rights Respecting school?

The differences that a Rights Respecting School goes beyond school and allows children to make a positive contribution to their communities. 

· Children are healthier and happier

· Children feel safe

· Children have better relationships

· Children are active and involved in school and wider community life

The Rights Respecting Schools Award puts children’s rights at the heart of schools in the UK.
The UK Committee for UNICEF (UNICEF UK) works with schools in the UK to create safe and inspiring places to learn, where children are respected, their talents are nurtured and they are able to thrive. Our Rights Respecting Schools Award embeds these values in daily school life and gives children the best chance to lead happy, healthy lives and to be responsible, active citizens.

Using the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC) as our guide, we are working with more UK schools than almost any other organisation. Over 1.6 million children in the UK go to a Rights Respecting School and nearly 5,000 schools up and down the country are working through the Award. Schools work with us on a journey to become fully Rights Respecting.

The Award recognises a school’s achievement in putting the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child into practice within the school and beyond.

What are Steam Mills doing?
There are 3 levels to the Rights Respecting Award: Bronze- Rights committed, Silver- Rights aware and Gold- For Rights. We obtained Silver in July 2019 and are well on our way to working towards Gold. 

Children know about their rights and are able to name a range of rights they enjoy both in school and outside of school. They learn about rights through weekly assemblies and learn through rights, as these are embedded in planning and policies. 

Children are starting to lead on issues important to them and think about how rights can be enjoyed by all children worldwide. 
How can I get involved?

On each newsletter, there is an update about the Article of the Week that has been explored. It would be great to discuss this article at home together. 
